CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

FEBRUARY 16, 2010
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Cammie Taylor at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, February 16, 2010.  The date was changed due to the Presidents’ Day holiday.
Present were Council Members Travis Rector, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Cammie Taylor.

Absent were Council Members Jimann Cozzen and Dale Klegstad .

Also present were Darlene Brown, Harlan Olson and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.

Harlan Olson was in to ask the council if he could pay half of his water and sewer bill in the next couple of days and pay the other half in a couple of weeks.  The council agreed that was fine.

The total amount requested in Rural Development grant funds for February is $7,464.30, payable to Widseth, Smith & Nolting for engineering fees.  The clerk mentioned that this should be the last of the engineering bills for the water project.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to approve the Rural Development grant request form for February in the amount of $7,464.30.
Louise Coffield sent a written request to change her sewer rate to residential instead of commercial as she is not going to have any campers staying on her property anymore.  Rector made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to change the monthly sewer billing for Louise Coffield from commercial to residential.  

The clerk reported water shut-off’s for the month.  
Rector made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the January 19, 2010 minutes.

Storeby made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to approve the following amendment to the Lake Bronson Firefighters Relief Association: an amendment to Article 1, Section 1: Board of Trustees, amending so that all trustees are on a four year term with no terms alternating; and also to approve an addition to the Lake Bronson Firefighters Relief Association: an addition to Article IV, Section 5: Leave of Absence, adding A member of this association may take a leave of absence from the Lake Bronson Fire Department for up to 60 months without paying dues.  After 60 months said member would forfeit their retirement.

The council reviewed a letter from the Minnesota Department of Health with a copy of the report of their district office which covered a routine inspection of the city’s community water supply.  There were no deficiencies observed or reported.      

Old business was discussed.  The Revolving Loan Fund Committee reviewed a letter from Pat Stallock in regards to the loans made to Arnie’s Market.  Stallock enclosed a monthly payment for loan #1 and loan #2 with a note that the monthly payment for loan #3 would be made before the end of the month.  The Committee was happy to see that payments were made on the delinquent loans.
Council Member Storeby mentioned Sunday Liquor again.  The council had voted before to list a ballot question for Sunday Liquor for the 2010 election.  The clerk reported that she had spoken to the County Auditor regarding the issue and also to Al Erickson with the Deparment of Public Safety, Alcohol and Gambling Division.  The clerk told Mr. Erickson that she had been told by the League of Minnesota Cities that the only way the bars could be open even for one Sunday would be to go through the whole Sunday Liquor process.  Mr. Erickson told the clerk that that was correct.  The clerk questioned how the City of Lancaster could be open for one Sunday when they do not have Sunday Liquor.  Mr. Erickson figured that because the City of Lancaster has a municipal liquor store which is non-profit, they could apply for a temporary license to the city and then if the city approves it would be sent in to the state for approval.  Mr. Erickson stated that the American Legion Club could also apply to the city for a temporary license because they are non-profit, however, the Maverick Bar would not be eligible.  Mr. Erickson stated that the best way is to go through the Sunday Liquor process.        
New business was discussed.  A letter from the Northwest Minnesota Foundation to announce the availability of free paint was reviewed by the council.  The council reviewed an assessment notice from the County Assessor.  The Board of Appeal and Equalization for the City of Lake Bronson will meet on Tuesday, April 13, 2010 at 9:00 a.m. at the Lake Bronson Community Center.  The clerk provided a notice of the Tri-County Emergency Medical Services annual meeting on Thursday, March 25, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. at the Karlstad Community Center.    
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Rector made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, March 15, 2010.  

___________________________________

Megan Hanson, City Clerk    

Equal Opportunity Provider


